LTPOA Meeting Minutes April 8, 2014

Board Members Present:  President Steve Blaha, Marilyn Meyer, John Johnston, Roy Hummel and Ray Lauer

Excused Absence:  Ken Stojeba, Kevin Seelbach

The meeting was called to order by President Blaha at 7:05 p.m.  There were sixteen (16) property owners present and all recited the Pledge of Allegiance to the Flag.

President’s Report

President Blaha spoke about the heavy rainfall the week prior to the meeting and about the damage that had occurred to the volley ball area due to the amount of water entering the lake at the creek.  He also advised two signs advising of our Neighborhood Watch program had been purchased, for installation near the community house.  The signs also contain the non-emergency telephone number of the Sheriff’s Office should there be a need for deputies to respond to minor incidents at the lake.

Minutes Previous Meeting

Marilyn made a motion, seconded by Roy, to waive the reading of the minutes as they are available on the Lake web site.  MOTION PASSED

Treasurer’s Report

Marilyn presented the report and advised income during the month of March amounted to $1,992.70.  The money was from the sale of gate cards, a delinquent assessment, money paid the LTIA for insurance, and interest paid on the checking account.

Expenditures amounted to $1,461.14 for such issues as sending the March/April issue of the Newsletter, snow plowing, the portable toilet outside the community house, fuel from Britton’s Quick Shop, Charter Business and Utilities. 

The checking account balance is $254,223.25

John made a motion to approve Marilyn’s report.  Roy seconded the motion.  MOTION PASSED

Next Marilyn stated she needed approval to for the expenditure of $643.65, representing payment of $500.00 for the removal of the old shed in the work area, two Neighborhood Watch signs and various other items.  Roy made the motion to approve these payments, and this was seconded by Roy.  MOTION PASSED

Building

John said water ran from the upper tier and under the road at 6160 North Lakeshore Drive during the recent heavy rain and he will monitor this situation to determine what might be necessary for repairs.  

Also, the permit from Jefferson County had been made available to the Quillman’s, C-46, for the house addition and construction of a garage.  The Lake permit had been approved at a previous meeting.

Shortly prior to the meeting John received a request from George and Lynn Goetz, K-24, for construction of a dock.  He will review the area and advise if the construction complies with lake regulations.  

The building projects at Mike Dunphy’s house, E-11B and adjoining lots, have been completed.

John has been advised the Niemeyers, A-35, are planning construction and the drawings are yet to be submitted.

According to John, the maintenance building has been cleared and cleaned.  It will be power washed at a later date, and then the concrete floor will be sealed.  Marilyn made a motion to authorize the purchase of the sealer, and this was seconded by Roy, with the cost to be determined.  MOTION PASSED

Security

Roy addressed the recent parties by young people that have been held near the community house.  Seems there has been misuse of gate codes by unauthorized individuals.  Roy checked the area the past two Friday nights and there were no partiers present.  He added that perhaps the newly purchased signs may help deter those here without authorization.  The area will be monitored during the coming warmer months.

Barb Rohm asked if consideration will be given to hiring a security guard service for weekends, and she was informed this issue will be decided on before the summer season.

Gate

Russ Wilner reported on some problems that are being experienced with record storage and retrieval of data at the gate but he has been in contact with representatives of the Door Control Company, that installed the system, and after issues are researched the problems can be rectified.

Maintenance

John reported that Ken had installed the key storage unit that had been recently purchased.  Also, he and Ken are working to clean the debris in the storage area.

LTIA

Barb Rohm reported on the dinner that is scheduled for April 13, and about the Trivia Night planned at the community house on May 3.

Finance:  No report

Web Site

Janet Hirsch advised the deadline for submission of articles and other materials for the upcoming issue of the Newsletter is April 20, 2014.

Mary Leiweke advised that she will remain as chair person for the annual election, and has been recruiting helpers to assist in that endeavor.   However, this will be the last year she is able to serve in this role, and will encourage someone else to assume those duties in the future.  She was thanked for agreeing to serve one more year, and for her past service doing this important chore.

Parents Club:  No report

Garden Club:  No report

Sewer Board

Rich Hirsch reported that a resident contacted him on Thursday, April 3, because the alarm was sounding outside his home during the heavy rainfall.  Driving around the lake Rich was able to hear a total of seven (7) alarms sounding.  He checked the houses and removed the cover and found all the tanks were pumping down and at that time the systems were operating properly.  All the houses were lakeside and the heavy rains were coming down from the upper tier.

Water Testing and Dam Report

Clarue Holland reported that at the end of April the first testing will take place of the lake water.   Also, she has been in contact with Rick Stevens, contractor, regarding mowing of the dam this summer and establishing a schedule for that need.  Finally, Clarue mentioned she had walked on the dam this date and observed there are no ground hogs present.  

Old Business

President Blaha provided an overview of previous considerations that have been to engage the services of contractors to build a retaining wall in the maintenance area and to provide guard rails adjacent to the road near the creek area and leading to South Lakeshore Drive.  Additionally, there is a need to drill holes to accommodate replacement damaged posts alongside the road near the community house.  Bids were sought from firms capable of providing this work.

After discussion and consideration, the proposals of two contractors, D & S Fencing Company in Festus, and Mooney Landscapes in Arnold were chosen to complete this work.

John made the motion, seconded by Marilyn, to contract with Mooney to construct a retaining wall, 200 square feet for the price of $2,750.00.  Specifications include that Lake Tishomingo will provide eight (8) modular units, each 5 feet x 2.5 feet and one unit 2.5 feet x 2.5 feet by 2.5 feet.  Moonbey will furnish an additional eight (8) of the 5-foot long units, 2-inch minus for the base, a perforated sock drain tile for the wall backfill and clean 2-inch layer for improved wall drainage.  A material will be used to level the blocks and a company will be contracted to provide a crane to set the units.

Also included in that motion was for Mooney to install eleven 8-inch diameter utility pole sections along the lake road.  The cost will be $750 for this portion of the work.  MOTION PASSED

Next President Blaha addressed the bid of D & S Fencing.  Their work will entail the removal of 4 flared ends from the existing guard rail and add 4 twenty-five (25) feet of new guard rail and reinstall ends.  This project will include the replacement of end that is damaged.  John made the motion to accept this bid, amounting to $2,550.00.  The motion was seconded by Roy.  MOTION PASSED

New Business

Property owner Al Toscano addressed the board about his concerns for the amount of dirt and rock that had been left near the beach area, calling the area unsightly, and suggesting it be removed.  This matter will receive further consideration.  Also, Al repeated the plea of Barb Rohm that the services of a security guard service be contracted for weekends during the summer months.

Property owner Cheryl Miller expressed concerns about the slope of the boat ramp and the difficulty sometimes encountered when attempting to back a boat trailer into the lake.  It was explained plans had been made the most recent time the water level was lowered to correct the ramp situation, however rains allowed the rain to fill the lake sooner than anticipated.  A discussion followed about how to address this matter in the future and there is already acknowledgement there are problems with the slope and length of the ramp.

There was also mention about the amount of damage that had occurred after last week’s rainfall near the beach area, and about the rocks that had entered into the intake area of the lake as a result of the rain.  Branches and other debris had also been forced against the tubes where the water enters the lake, and this mess needs to be cleaned out.

Next, President Blaha mentioned that he had asked John Dauernheim to select some property owners to serve on a committee, the purpose to review current lake regulations and building issues, and if deemed appropriate, to suggest revisions for consideration of the board.  John submitted the printed recommendations and identified his committee members as Ross Ackerson, Carla Fanger, Harry Hegger, John Johnston and Michael Steeno.  

President Blaha accepted this document, shared it with board members and expressed the appreciation of the board for the efforts and time expended on this matter.

A special meeting of the board members was scheduled to address the proposals.  If any are pushed forward, the matters will be presented to the property owners at the June annual meeting.
There being no further issues, a motion was made by Marilyn, seconded by Roy, to adjourn the meeting.  Adjournment occurred at 8:17 p.m.

Prepared and submitted by Ray Lauer

Vice-President and Secretary
